
Office of the City Clerk 

City of Vaughan 

2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 

Vaughan, Ontario L6A 1T1 

October 28, 2020 

File 7531 

Attn:  Todd Coles, City Clerk 

RE: City-Wide Comprehensive Zoning By-law Review 

Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting) – Item 1 

11650 & 11700 Keele Street 

Weston Consulting is the planning consultant for Wycliffe Clark Limited, the owner of the property 

located on the south side of Clark Avenue West, west of Bathurst Street in the City of Vaughan 

(herein referred to as the ‘subject property’). We have reviewed the third draft of the City-wide 

Comprehensive Zoning By-law (the “CZBL”) and provide the following comments on behalf of the 

landowner.  

Development Planning applications Z.16.037, 19T-16V008, DA.16.079, and 19CDM-16V005 have 

been approved to permit the development of the property for 79 townhouse units on a common 

element condominium road. The Zoning By-law Amendment application was approved by City of 

Vaughan Council in 2018 and Zoning By-law 081-2018 (Attachment 1) came into effect on May 

23, 2018. This site-specific Zoning By-law rezoned the subject property from “A” Agricultural Zone 

to “RT1” Residential Townhouse Zone with site-specific provisions. In addition, a Minor Variance 

application (A185/19) was submitted in December of 2019 and approved by the Committee of 

Adjustment on February 27, 2020, becoming final and binding on May 13th.  The Notice of Decision 

with the details of the approved variances is attached for your reference (Attachment 2).  

The third draft of the CZBL zones the subject property as A-1083. We have reviewed the text of 

Exception 1083 and recognize that it does not conform to the approved Zoning By-law 081-2018 

or the Minor Variance approval. In addition, the CZBL indicates that the applicable parent zones 

for the subject property are A – Agriculture Zone, R4 – Fourth Density Residential Zone and RM2 

– Multiple Unit Residential Zone, which does not correspond with the approved RT1 zone category

for the property. The third draft CZBL, does include an RT1 – Townhouse Residential Zone which

complies with the base use being developed on this site.

Based on our review of the CZBL, the zoning proposed for the subject property is inaccurate. We 

request that the CZBL be amended to reflect the approved RT1 zone category for the subject 

property and include the approved site-specific Zoning By-law regulations approved in both the 

Zoning By-law approval and the Minor Variance application.  
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We thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments and will continue to monitor the City-

wide Comprehensive Zoning By-law process. We request to be notified of any future reports and/or 

meetings regarding the CZBL and any decisions regarding this matter. 

 

Please contact the undersigned at ext. 309 should you have any questions regarding this 

submission. 

 

Yours truly, 

Weston Consulting 

Per: 

 
Jenna Thibault, B.Sc., MPL, MCIP, RPP 

Senior Planner  

 

c. Nick Spensieri, Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development 

 Brandon Correia, Manager of Special Projects 

 G. Bensky, Wycliffe Homes 

 K. Franklin, Weston Consulting 

  

Attachment 1 – Zoning By-law 081-2018 

Attachment 2 – Notice of Decision (A185/19) 
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